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Minutes of the Massachusetts Traffic Records                            Coordinating Committee Meeting –March 5, 2012
TRCC Meeting Logistics
	Meeting
	Massachusetts Traffic Records Coordinating Committee (TRCC)

	Date/Time
	Monday, March 5, 2012, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

	Sponsor
	Highway Safety Division (HSD), Office of Grants and Research (OGR), Executive Office of Public Safety and Security (EOPSS)

	Facilitator
	Sheila Burgess, Director, EOPSS/HSD

	Participants
	Sheila Burgess, EOPSS/HSD
Donna Brennan, Merit Rating Board (MRB)
John Canney, Brookline Police Department 

Richard Conard, Massachusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT)/Highway Division
Adam Corneille, Boston EMS

Mario Damiata, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA)

David Dinocco, MassDOT
Derryl Dion, Department of Fire Services
Richard Hill, MRB

Holly Hackman, Department of Public Health (DPH)

Sylvia Hobbs, DPH
Beth Hume, DPH
Kathy Jacob, Metropolitan Planning Organization/Central Transportation Planning 
Lance Lawson, Mansfield Police Department
Jamie Lovell, Danvers Police Department 
	Filomena Lupo, EOPSS/Office of Technology and Information Services (OTIS), Massachusetts State Police (MSP)

Emma Morrison, EOPSS/HSD

Charlene Oakley, NHTSA

Promise Otaluka, Federal Highway Administration (FHWA)
Chief Neil Ouellette, Danvers Police Department
Karen Perduyn, Registry of Motor Vehicles (RMV)

Brittany Peters, EOPSS/HSD

Matthew Poirier, Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration

Abdullah Rehayem, DPH
Robin Riessman, UMassSAFE

James Salva, Boston EMS
Barbara Rizzuti, EOPSS/HSD
Alex Wagner, Fisher College
Dan Zivkovich, Municipal Police Training Committee
Casey Woodley, EOPSS/OTIS

	Location
	State Transportation Building, 10 Park Plaza, Boston, MA, Conference Rooms 2 & 3

	Agenda
	Agenda

· Bidders’ Conference for the Section 408 Availability of Grant Funding (10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.)

· Brief introductions by TRCC members 

· Review/approval of January 20, 2012 minutes

· Update on  Section 408 Funding

· Section 408 Interim Progress Report to NHTSA
· Discussion of non-reporting/under reporting police departments

· Update on the Strategic Highway Safety Plan

· Addition of the Center for Leadership in Public Service at Fisher College                                               to the TRCC

· Project Progress Reports

Karen Perduyn, Registry of Motor Vehicles: E-Submission Project and Scanning Solution for Police Crash Reports

Sylvia Hobbs and Abdullah Rehayem, Department of Public Health: Massachusetts Ambulance Trip Record Information System (MATRIS) and Trauma Registry

Casey Woodley, Office of Technology and Information Services: Electronic Data                         Capture System

· Breakdown of TRCC funds

· Other business/upcoming events        

· Next meeting: To be determined

· Adjourn



	Next Meeting
	    TBD


Meeting Summary
Bidders’ Conference for the Section 408 Availability of Grant Funding (10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.)

Barbara Rizzuti provided a presentation on the requirements for the Section 408 Availability for Grant funding that was released by EOPSS/HSD and due on March 16, 2012. The presentation is attached.
Welcome and Introductions
Sheila Burgess welcomed all of the attendees. 
Review/approval of January 20, 2012 minutes 

Dan Zivkovich motioned to approve the January 20, 2012 meeting minutes.  The minutes were approved. 
Update on  Section 408 Funding
Sheila Burgess told the attendees that as a result of an error in NHTSA’s formula in 2006, they had over-allocated funds to the Commonwealth in the amount of $78,178, and they are now required to recover these funds from EOPSS/HSD. This funding was taken out of DPH’s project for the strategic deployment of new statewide trauma quality improvement utilizing population-based highway safety information systems (DPH’s FFY 2010 application), the most recent grant application submitted to us by DPH. The total amount of funding available for DPH’s project is now $121,822. Sheila Burgess also mentioned that DPH has approximately $10,000 left over from their FFY 2009 project which could be added to 2010 project if they submit an updated application requesting this funding. 
Section 408 Interim Progress Report to NHTSA
Barbara Rizzuti said that EOPSS/HSD had submitted the FFY 2012 interim progress report to NHTSA using MATRIS as a progress measure.  Sheila Burgess also mentioned that we may be able to use the Massachusetts Traffic Records Analysis Center (MassTRAC) to show improved accessibility. Robin Riessman said that she may be able to show progress with the truck and bus team and that she would follow up with Barbara Rizzuti. 
Discussion of non-reporting/under reporting police departments

Barbara Rizzuti said that EOPSS/HSD, MassDOT Highway Division and the RMV have been conducting regional meetings to discuss how their agencies use crash data and why data quality is important. These meetings also gave departments the opportunity to ask questions and voice any reporting concerns. Barbara Rizzuti also noted that some departments thought they were submitting electronically, but the RMV wasn’t receiving them, and the RMV is now in the process of resolving this.  Sheila Burgess noted that these meetings have been successful in getting departments to report crashes.
Barbara Rizzuti said that she included a list of police departments that may be underreporting (attached) in everyone’s packet. Holly Hackman said that this was helpful for her. Barbara Rizzuti noted that some of the smaller communities may not be underreporting but may have had less crashes. Sylvia Hobbs said that she will review MATRIS and add some additional information to the spreadsheet that was handed out. Barbara Rizzuti also explained that she had been sending monthly emails with data from MassDOT that showed how many crash reports the RMV received from each department. This helps departments see if the RMV is actually receiving all of the reports departments thought they were sending in. 
Update on the Strategic Highway Safety Plan
Sheila Burgess said that MassDOT is looking to update their Strategic Highway Safety Plan this summer and that MassDOT is still looking for additional information from committee members.  

Addition of the Center for Leadership in Public Service at Fisher College to the TRCC

Sheila Burgess said that the Center for Leadership in Public Service at Fisher College was interested in joining the TRCC. Holly Hackman asked in what capacity they would like to join. Alex Wagner said that Fisher College would like to help improve Commonwealth data to help with policy decision making. Holly Hackman motioned to add the Center for Leadership in Public Service to the TRCC and Chief Ouellette seconded it.  There were no objections. 
Project Progress Reports
Karen Perduyn, Registry of Motor Vehicles: E-Submission Project and Scanning Solution for Police Crash Reports

Karen Perduyn said that these projects are on hold due to other RMV priorities. Mario Damiata asked if the scanning solution project would be for regular or optical character recognition (OCR) scanning. Karen Perduyn said that it would be for regular scanning and Rick Conard added that he thought the form would need to be completely redesigned for OCR scanning. 
Sylvia Hobbs and Abdullah Rehayem, Department of Public Health: Massachusetts Ambulance Trip Record Information System and Trauma Registry

Sylvia Hobbs said that she hopes to have all EMS providers on board shortly. She also said that the American College of Surgeons will be coming to Massachusetts in September to review how crash victims are triaged and to look at how the state operates. The team will then provide a report on what we need to improve.
Casey Woodley, Office of Technology and Information Services: Electronic Data Capture System

 Casey Woodley said that EOPSS/OTIS has a vendor on board and that she has been    

 working extensively with MassDOT and the MRB on this project.  Casey Woodley said      

 that they are still looking for sites to pilot test this for November 2012. She also said that    

 this application would include fields to collect the following data: crash, citation, fatal 

 crash notifications, alcohol-blood or breath refusals, and racial profiling. Casey Woodley 

 stressed that these applications are voluntary and they can’t force any departments to use 

 this. Casey Woodley also mentioned that she would work with MassDOT to figure out 

 how to best capture location information. 
Breakdown of TRCC funds
Barbara Rizzuti said that she passed out a document detailing how much of the Section 408 funds have been spent on projects. There were no questions.
Other business/upcoming events

Karen Perduyn said that FHWA will be conducting a Safety Data Improvement Program   

(SaDIP) Assessment in Massachusetts and some traffic records stakeholders may be asked   

to participate.  Mario Damiata added that this would be at no cost to the state. 
Robin Riessman said that there is new training for truck and bus crash reporting and this 

is going to be adopted by the State Police academy.

      Holly Hackman asked about what will be changing in the seat belt survey methodology.  

Sheila Burgess said that every state is going to be changing their methodology and it may look as if some states are doing worse.  Sheila Burgess added that she thinks this will be a positive for Massachusetts since UMassSAFE has been getting a realistic look at the seat belt usage rate all along for EOPSS/HSD. Sheila Burgess also said that Barbara Rizzuti will send everyone a link to the 2011 seat belt usage report for Massachusetts. 
Adjourn
      Meeting adjourned. 
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